
 
 

Hurricane	
   Irene	
   brought	
   high-­‐powered	
  
winds	
  and	
  destructive	
  floodwaters	
  to	
  the	
  
coastal	
  counties	
  of	
  North	
  Carolina.	
  Upon	
  
reaching	
   Dare	
   County,	
   Irene	
   caused	
  
several	
  breaches	
  of	
  Highway	
  12,	
   leaving	
  
approximately	
   2,500	
   residents	
   stranded	
  
on	
   Hatteras	
   Island	
   and	
   many	
   area	
  
residents	
   with	
   damaged	
   homes	
   and	
  
businesses.	
  	
  

Over	
   the	
   next	
   three	
   months,	
   the	
  
Dare	
   County	
   Department	
   of	
   Public	
  
Health	
   (DCDPH)	
   actively	
   participated	
   in	
  
community	
   response	
   and	
   recovery	
  
efforts.	
  Employees	
  traveled	
  by	
  helicopter	
  
and	
   emergency	
   ferries	
   to	
   provide	
  
tetanus	
   vaccines,	
   special	
   medical	
   needs	
  
services,	
   and	
   environmental	
   health	
  
assessments.	
  	
  

DCDPH	
   also	
   activated	
   a	
   local	
  
public	
   health	
   command	
   center	
   while	
  
staffing	
   the	
   Dare	
   County	
   Emergency	
  
Operations	
  Center.	
  Overall,	
   this	
   incident	
  
demonstrated	
   that	
   DCDPH’s	
   dedication	
  
to	
   preparedness	
   activities	
   is	
   invaluable	
  
to	
  disaster	
  recovery	
  in	
  Dare	
  County.	
  	
  

It	
  is	
  an	
  election	
  year	
  for	
  all	
  170	
  seats	
  in	
  the	
  NC	
  General	
  Assembly.	
  
Get	
   to	
   know	
   the	
   candidates	
   and	
   ask	
   them	
  where	
   they	
   stand	
   on	
  
public	
  health	
  issues	
  in	
  your	
  community	
  and	
  state.	
  	
  It	
  is	
  necessary	
  
that	
   we	
   educate	
   these	
   candidates	
   about	
   the	
   importance	
   of	
   the	
  
public’s	
   health	
   and	
   the	
   impact	
   of	
   policy	
   and	
   fiscal	
   decisions	
   on	
  
our	
  health.	
  	
  Now	
  is	
  the	
  time	
  to	
  educate!	
  

The	
   current	
   General	
   Assembly	
   will	
   return	
   to	
   Raleigh	
   on	
  
February	
   16th	
   for	
   another	
   2-­‐day	
  mini-­‐session.	
   At	
   this	
   time,	
   our	
  
state	
   budget	
   is	
   being	
   discussed	
   and	
   addressed	
   in	
   meetings.	
  	
  
Medicaid	
  is	
  expected	
  to	
  be	
  on	
  course	
  to	
  have	
  over	
  a	
  $240	
  million	
  
shortfall.	
   Programs	
   will	
   be	
   on	
   the	
   chopping	
   block.	
   Please	
   be	
  
aware	
   of	
   the	
   budget	
   process	
   and	
   educate	
   your	
   legislators	
   on	
  
public	
   health	
   programs.	
   We	
   certainly	
   want	
   to	
   stress	
   how	
  
prevention	
  saves	
  the	
  state	
  dollars.	
  We	
  know	
  a	
  healthy	
  population	
  
makes	
   a	
   healthy	
   community.	
   Please	
   share	
   examples	
   of	
   how	
  
important	
   your	
   public	
   health	
   programs	
   are	
   to	
   our	
   state	
   and	
  
communities.	
  April	
  23rd	
  is	
  the	
  last	
  mini-­‐session	
  scheduled	
  before	
  
the	
  short	
  session	
  convenes	
  May	
  16th.	
  	
  	
  

NCPHA	
  will	
   be	
   hosting	
   an	
   educational	
   and	
   advocacy	
   day	
  
on	
  May	
  22nd	
   at	
   the	
  Sheraton,	
  Raleigh.	
  One	
   confirmed	
   speaker	
   is	
  
Secretary	
  Lanier	
  Cansler	
  (resigned	
  his	
  position	
  effective	
   January	
  
31st).	
  Legislative	
   leaders	
  have	
  been	
   invited	
   to	
  address	
  us	
  during	
  
the	
   lunchtime	
   session.	
   The	
   afternoon	
   will	
   include	
   educational	
  
sessions	
   as	
   well	
   as	
   opportunities	
   to	
   walk	
   to	
   the	
   NC	
   Legislative	
  
Building	
   to	
   meet	
   with	
   your	
   Representatives.	
   We	
   hope	
   you	
   will	
  
make	
  plans	
  to	
  attend.	
  	
  
	
  

Salute!	
  Dare	
  County	
  
Dare	
   County	
   Department	
   of	
   Public	
  
Health	
  responds	
  to	
  Hurricane	
  Irene	
  

From	
  Jones	
  Street…	
  
A	
  legislative	
  update	
  from	
  Executive	
  Director	
  Lynette	
  Tolson	
  

Where Are They Now?
Most everyone knows where 
Dennis Harrington is these days, 
orchestrating hundreds of things 
as Deputy Division Director and 
Chief of Administrative, Local & 
Community Support at the NC 
Division of Public Health.
 Dennis has been in public 
health now for 32 years having 

served at the local level 19 years in local health departments and 
now 13 years with DPH.  
 But, did you know that Harrington won the NCPHA’s 
prestigious Rankin Award in 1996 as health director of Davie 
County, having served there starting in 1989. Harrington began 
his career in public health as a WIC Nutritionist in the Scotland 
County Health Department in 1979. He was in one of the !rst 
cohorts awarded a BSPH degree in Nutrition. Prior to that time, 
nutrition degrees had only been received at the Master’s level. "is 
entry level degree served him well by allowing him to positively 
impact many women, infants and children in this segment of 
his career. While working full-time as a nutritionist, he earned a 
Master of Health Policy and Administration degree from UNC 
in 1984. "e opportunity he was given by Lucile Bridgeman, 
long time health director in Scotland County, to work in overall 
administration encouraged this career change.
 Lynda McMillan, administrative assistant to the current 
health director in Scotland County, who started at the Scotland 
County HD on the same day as Dennis, remarked “He was 
extremely active in our health department and community and 
will be remembered keenly in  the community for his support 
of the !ght to keep a hazardous waste facility out of our county 
while he was our health director!” 
 Says Harrington, “Public health is not just a job, it is a 
mission of service.  People who spend their careers in public 
health service embrace the importance and impact that quality 
public health services make for the citizens served. I cannot think 
of anything else that I would want to do beside public health. 
We have tremendously dedicated employees at all level of public 
health delivery in North Carolina, and I am proud that I have 
had the opportunity to serve with so many of them across the 
state.”
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By George!
By NCPHA President George O’Daniel

I am pleased to announce a new e#ort that should be 
of great bene!t to our Association membership. "e 
North Carolina Public Health Practice-Based Re-
search Network (NC PBRN), currently housed at the 
NC Institute for Public Health, is designed to stimu-
late and support new research based on the work of lo-
cal public health agencies. "is network allows health 
departments and their research partners to study the 
implementation and impact of practice innovations 
and best practices to improve public health systems 
and services. "e leadership of NCPHA and the NC 
Institute for Public Health have been exploring ways 
to better connect this to NCPHA through creation 
of an academic liaison workgroup within NCPHA to 
work with the NC PBRN to research questions of in-
terest to public health practitioners. 
 "e network is administered through the NC 
Institute for Public Health and includes collabora-
tion with the NC Division of Public Health, the NC 
Association of Local Health Directors, and research 
partners at the UNC Center for Health Promotion 
and Disease Prevention. It is funded by the Robert 
Wood Johnson Foundation. Current research activi-
ties under the network include a study of the e#ects 
of recent policy changes to the Maternity Care Coor-
dination and Child Service Coordination programs. 
Previous studies included a community-based rapid 
needs assessment of seasonal and novel in$uenza vac-
cine readiness.
   In support of this initiative, in my capacity as 
President, I am creating an ad hoc committee, which 
will be called “Academic Practice-Based Research 
Network Workgroup.” "is workgroup, which will be 
chaired by Dorothy Cilenti, will consist of academic 
researchers and practitioners interested in advancing 
the practice of public health through better transla-
tion of research !ndings to practice. "ere will be 
a conference call in March to jumpstart the work-
group and establish a timeline of events. "e goal 
will be for this workgroup 
to become a formal sec-
tion at the September full 
association conference. If 
you are interested in be-
coming a member of the 
workgroup, please contact 
Jennifer Park, NCPHA 
Public Health Adminis-
trator, (919) 828-6205,  
jpark@ncapha.org.

Contact Us
Lynette Tolson, Executive Director, E-mail: ltolson@ncapha.org 
Jennifer Park, Administrator, E-mail: jpark@ncapha.org 
3000 Industrial Drive,  
Suite 140
Raleigh, NC 27609
Phone: 919-828-6201  
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North	
   Carolina’s	
   infant	
   mortality	
   rate	
  
declined	
   sharply	
   in	
   2010,	
   reaching	
   its	
  
lowest	
   level	
   in	
   state	
   history.	
   	
   The	
   rate,	
  
seven	
   infant	
  deaths	
   for	
   every	
  1,000	
   live	
  
births,	
   represents	
   an	
   11.4	
   percent	
   drop	
  
from	
  the	
  state’s	
  2009	
  rate	
  of	
  7.9	
  deaths.	
  	
  
The	
  largest	
  decline	
  in	
  infant	
  mortality	
  in	
  
2010	
   was	
   among	
   African	
   American	
  
infants,	
  a	
  reduction	
  of	
  19.6	
  percent	
  from	
  
the	
   previous	
   year.	
   	
   To	
   learn	
  more,	
   visit	
  
http://www.schs.state.nc.us/SCHS/deat
hs/ims/2010/.	
  

These	
  improvements	
  address	
  two	
  
of	
   the	
   three	
   objectives	
   in	
   the	
   Infant	
  
Mortality	
  Focus	
  Area	
  of	
  HNC2020.	
  	
  North	
  
Carolina	
  continues	
  to	
  seek	
  effective	
  ways	
  
to	
   reduce	
   infant	
   deaths	
   and	
   eliminate	
  
disparities	
   in	
   birth	
   outcomes,	
   as	
   we	
  
work	
   toward	
   our	
   goal	
   to	
   be	
   one	
   of	
   the	
  
healthiest	
   states	
   in	
   the	
   nation.	
   Check	
  
back	
   here	
   each	
   month	
   for	
   more	
  
information	
   about	
   our	
   state’s	
   health	
  
objectives,	
   or	
   find	
   out	
   more	
   at	
   http:/	
  
/publichealth.nc.gov/hnc2020.	
  	
  
	
  

	
  
	
  

	
  

Future	
  Focus:	
  2020	
  
Spotlight	
  on	
  Infant	
  
Mortality	
  

To	
  no	
  one’s	
  surprise,	
  the	
  year	
  started	
  with	
  lots	
  of	
  activity	
  within	
  
the	
  organization.	
  	
  All	
  committees	
  are	
  busily	
  working	
  on	
  activities	
  
to	
  strengthen	
  both	
  NCPHA	
  and	
  public	
  health	
  in	
  North	
  Carolina.	
  	
  	
  
	
   Mark	
   your	
   calendars	
   –	
   May	
   22nd	
   is	
   the	
   date	
   of	
   our	
  
Spring	
   Conference!	
   This	
   year’s	
   conference	
   will	
   be	
   held	
   in	
  
Raleigh.	
  The	
  theme	
  is	
  “Preserving	
  the	
  Public’s	
  Health:	
   	
  A	
  Day	
  
to	
   Focus	
   on	
   Education	
   and	
   Advocacy.” Led	
   by	
   Vice	
   President	
  
Joanne	
  Rinker,	
  the	
  Public	
  Awareness	
  Committee	
  is	
  developing	
  an	
  
awesome	
   agenda	
   that	
   is	
   packed	
   with	
   information	
   that	
   will	
  
enhance	
  our	
  skills	
  and	
  empower	
  us	
  to	
  act!	
  	
  	
  	
  
	
   It	
   is	
  my	
  pleasure	
   to	
  share	
  with	
  you	
  a	
  preview	
  of	
  some	
  of	
  
the	
  activities	
  of	
   the	
  day.	
  Former	
  Secretary	
  of	
   the	
  Department	
  of	
  
Health	
   and	
   Human	
   Services,	
   and	
   current	
   Chair	
   of	
   Health	
   Care	
  
Reform	
   Commission,	
   Lanier	
   Cansler,	
   will	
   update	
   us	
   on	
   his	
   new	
  
role	
   and	
   his	
   vision	
   for	
   the	
   new	
  health	
   care	
   system	
   in	
   our	
   state,	
  
including	
   how	
   public	
   health	
  will	
   fit.	
   Norma	
  Mills	
   Houston	
   from	
  
the	
   UNC	
   School	
   of	
   Government	
   will	
   follow	
   with	
   an	
   ”Advocacy	
  
Training,”	
  where	
  we	
  will	
   learn	
  what	
  government	
  employees	
  can	
  
and	
   cannot	
   do	
   in	
   advocacy.	
   Next,	
   Peg	
   O’Connell,	
   Chair	
   of	
   our	
  
Advocacy	
   Committee,	
   will	
   present	
   NCPHA’s	
   Policy	
   Priorities.	
   A	
  
panel	
   of	
   legislators	
   will	
   then	
   speak	
  to	
   us	
   about	
   where	
   public	
  
health	
  and	
  prevention	
  will	
  fit	
   in	
  the	
  new	
  health	
  care	
  system	
  and	
  
how	
   they	
   prefer	
   to	
   receive	
   communications.	
   As	
   time	
   permits,	
  
opportunities	
   for	
   Q&A	
   will	
   be	
   provided	
   following	
   each	
   of	
   the	
  
morning	
  presentations.	
  At	
  the	
  conclusion	
  of	
  the	
  morning	
  session,	
  
attendees	
  will	
  be	
  armed	
  with	
  information	
  about	
  the	
  current	
  state	
  
of	
   affairs,	
   an	
   understanding	
   of	
   advocacy	
   rules,	
   and	
   NCPHA’s	
  
legislative	
  priorities.	
  
	
   After	
   lunch,	
   there	
   will	
   be	
   time	
   to	
   act!	
   Attendees	
   who	
  
signed	
   up	
   to	
   visit	
   their	
   legislators	
   will	
   head	
   to	
   Jones	
   Street	
   to	
  
meet	
  with	
  members	
   of	
   their	
   local	
   delegation	
   to	
   discuss	
   NCPHA	
  
policy	
   priorities	
   and	
   local	
   concerns.	
   Remaining	
   attendees	
   will	
  
have	
   the	
   opportunity	
   to	
   attend	
   concurrent	
   sessions	
   featuring	
  
topics	
   previously	
   requested	
   by	
   the	
  membership.	
   Stay	
   tuned	
   for	
  
more	
  details.	
  
	
  

	
  

Happy	
  New	
  Year!	
  
A	
  message	
  from	
  President	
  Gayle	
  Harris	
  

Contact	
  Us	
  
Lynette	
  Tolson,	
  Executive	
  Director,	
  E-­‐mail:	
  ltolson@ncapha.org	
  
Jennifer	
  Park,	
  Administrator,	
  E-­‐mail:	
  jpark@ncapha.org	
  
3000	
  Industrial	
  Drive,	
  Suite	
  140	
  
Raleigh,	
  NC	
  27609	
  	
  
Phone:	
  919-­‐828-­‐6205	
  
	
  
	
  
NCPHA	
  E-­‐newsletter	
  Editors:	
  George	
  O’Daniel,	
  Julie	
  Jacobson	
  Vann	
  
and	
  Michelle	
  Ralston	
  
	
  

	
  

SAVE	
  THE	
  DATE!	
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